# 2003 STARTS OFF WITH NEWLY ELECTED OFFICERS

Our first General Membership Meeting of the year took place on Jan. 21, 2003 at Todds Tavern Community Center and began with the Election of Officers for 2003.

### Welcome to our new officers listed below:

- President Ron McCormick 540-786-4184
- President-elect Bill Gordon 540-786-5606
- Vice President Dean Merritt 540-786-3860
- Secretary Bonnie Chivers 540-785-9801
- Treasurer Cliff Hawkins 540-786-1291

#### **Committees:**

## **Social Activities:**

- Mark & Betsy Gibson
- Bonnie Chivers 540-785-9801
- Maureen Lear 540-786-6516

## **Neighborhood Watch:**

• Judy McCormick 540-786-4184

#### **Architectural Review:**

- Keith Rodney 540-786-6359
- Mark Gibson

### **Historian:**

(Vacant)

## Welcoming/Outreach:

- Bonnie Chivers 540-785-9801
- Judy McCormick 540-786-4184

#### **Newsletter:**

Maureen Lear
540-786-6516

# Adopt-a-Highway:

• Kemp Lear 540-786-6516



If you are currently new to Lake Acres, please let us know who you are so that we may welcome you properly, keep you informed on upcoming events and add you to our directory. If you are interested in participating in any of the committees listed above, please contact any of the officers or committee chairpersons.

#### ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY

The Lake Acres Adopt-A-Highway team will swing into action on **Saturday**, **Feb. 22**, **2003** at **9:00** am, assuming the weather cooperates (hopefully, the snow will have melted by then!). Raindate: Saturday, Mar. 1, 2003.

Our community maintains the two-mile section of Gordon Road (Rt. 627) between the Ni River Bridge and Goshen Baptist Church. All residents are invited to participate. The more, the merrier! This is a great way to meet friends and neighbors and the more help, the faster the work goes. Normally, a crew of eight can clean the roadway in about two hours. No special skills are needed, just a willingness to work and a pair of sturdy gloves. Bags and road vests will be provided.

# Remembrances

It is with great sadness that we mark the passing of two of our young adult residents: Stevie Mills and Jeremy Brown during these past couple of months. Both Stevie and Jeremy were well-known in the neighborhood and will be missed dearly. Our deepest sympathies and prayers go out to their families and friends.